N
Sopy /;.,

“ . THE GREEN BEAN

1-22-82 UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES' NEWSLETTER no. 372

CALENDAR

January 25 Training at UK - Time management for non-managers,

January 26 Seminar on Third World Development (details this issue).

January 26 - 28 Training at UK - Interviewing, selecting and hiring
employees. :

January 29 Training at UK - Conducting effective meetings.

January 29 Monthly meeting of the full Library Faculty, 8:30 a.m. in the
Gallery (details this issue).

February 1 Seminar on Third World Development (details this issue).

February 2 Fire alarm test King North and South 7:30 a.m, - 8:30 a.m. No
need to evacuate the building,

PLEASE NOTE: The next Green Bean will be issued on Friday, February 5.
Any items submitted for this Green Bean must be in the Director's Office
no later than 10 a.m. on Tuesday, February 2nd. Emergency items can be
submitted to the editor by phone after the deadline.

Contributors: Toni Powell (editor), Paul Willis, Jean Robinson, Pat
Lloyd, Mildred Moore, and Faith Harders.
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SUNDAY HOURS FOR BIOLOGICAL SCIENCES LIBRARY
The Sunday hours for the Biological Sciences Library are 6 p.m. to
10 p.m. during the Spring Semester.

FIRE ALARM TEST
The fire alarms in King North and South will be checked 7:30 to

8:30 a.m. on February 2 and March 3. There is no need to evacuate the
building. ;

FACULTY MEETING

The monthly meeting of the regular Library faculty will be _on
Friday, January 29 at 8:30 a.m. in the Gallery. Contract renewals will
be on the agenda. Files are now available in the Director's Office.

TRAINING AT UK :

The winter catalog of training opportunities for UK employees is
now available. Courses include time management; setting goals and
objectives; interviewing, selecting and hiring new employees; conducting
effective meetings; speed reading and comprehension; human relations in
the workplace; and decision making and problem solving. Enrollment for
each workshop is limited to 25 participants. Approval of, or nomination
by the employee's department head is required prior to enrollment. All
training programs sponsored by the University of Kentucky Personnel
Division/Human Resource Development Department, are offered free of
charge to University employees. These programs are designed to provide
opportunities for employees to experience on-the-job  growth and
development, and to increase productivity and job satisfaction. The
catalog should be available in each department. If additional copies
are needed please call 7-1851,

LIBRARIANS PUBLISHING
Congratulations to Jane White on the recent publication of her book
HIGHER EDUCATION LITERATURE: AN ANNOTATED BIBLIOGRAPHY. The book was

published by Oryx Press.

SEMINAR ON THIRD WORLD DEVELOPMENT

January 26 Albert Bacdayan, '"Culture, Conflict and Nationhood'.
Comments by George Gadbois, and Raymond Betts.

February 1 Thomas R. Ford, "Third World Population Dynamics'.

Comments by Kewal Singh,

PROFESSTONAL OPPORTUNITIES

CHIEF, DEPARTMENT OF SPECIAL COLLECTIONS. Stanford University Libraries.
Salary $22,500 - $33,000 depending on qualification and experience.
Deadline: February 15, 1982,

REFERENCE LIBRARIAN WITH SPECIALIZATION 1IN SCIENCE. University of
Tennessee, Salary $14,000 - $16,000. Deadline: May 15, 1982.

DIRECTOR OF LIBRARIES. University of Vermont. Salary commensurate with
experience. Deadline: February 15, 1982,




CATALOG LIBRARIAN, NEAR EASTERN MATERIALS. Salary $16,000 - $22,000,
Deadline: March 15, 1982,

ASSISTANT OR ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR OF TECHNICAL SERVICES. University of
Wisconsin, Oshkosh, Salary $25,000 minimum. Deadline: March 1, 1982,

DIRECTOR OF LIBRARIES. Linda Hall Library Trusts. Salary: none given.
Deadline: None given,

ASSISTANT  LIBRARIAN, ASSOCIATE LIBRARIAN, OR  LIBRARIAN  HEAD.
Undergraduate Library, Indiana University Libraries. Salary $14,000,
$17,500, or $21,000 minimum. Deadline: February 28, 1982,

DIRECTOR OF THE INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY LIBRARIES. Institute of
Technology Libraries, Minneapolis, MN. Salary $35,000 .minumum.
Deadline: March 15, 1982 (says nominations must be received by March 1,
19827?)

ASSOCIATE UNIVERSITY LIBRARIAN., Yale University. Salary not given.
Deadline: March 1, 1982,

DIRECTOR OF LIBRARIES. Texas Tech University. Salary not given.
Deadline: February 19, 1982,

If interested, see Faith Harders.

ACTS MEETING
The next ACTS Meeting will be held on Thursday, February 4th at 2

p.m. in the Gallery. Mike Lach will speak on the security system and
the key situation in King Library.
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FROM LSO

Pictures taken at the Christmas luncheon can be viewed at the desk
of Barbara Galik, 1981 President of LSO, in the M.I. King Library
Reference Department. Reprints may be ordered for 50 cents each.
There ae nearly fifty pictures of mostly smiling faces, suitable to
present to the family. Orders must be submitted by February 5th.

THANK YOU LSO

Thank you for the groceries. The groceries helped through the
holidays, I appreciate the food. Your visits are always welcomed.
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Ritchie

As Betty and Paul are both in wheel chairs and it will be so hard to
go to the grocery this time of year, we will put a box in the‘Staff
Lounge. If you would like to bring canned food we will see that it 1is
delivered to them.

Dear Friends:

Again you have shown the real spirit of Christmas by generously contributing
to the patients' Christmas with your gift. T find it difficult to put into
words the appreciation which is felt by the patients, their families, and
the staff.

Your gift was used for special gifts which the Auxiliary had not been able
to buy. One of these was warm socks for the men - a simple item which has
become so expensive that it is very special. It is also one which gives

a great deal of security and satisfaction to the person receiving the aliag

The gifts you made possible were distributed to the floors for the nurses to
give to the patients on Christmas morning by the Director of Nursing and

one of the chaplains. I wish that each of you could have been there to share
the spirit of the day and to experience the pleasure of giving.

Please express our gratitude to each member of your organization, We thank
you.
Sincerely,

)
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Mary J. Ireland, Volunteer Coordinator

condolences to Karen Croneis on the recent death of her mother.







